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The thirty-first Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chair at 1:05 p.m. EDT.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Buddy Covert, Rick Craig, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, David Hugel, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Rich Schweitzer, Craig Sharkey, and Terry Willert

Absent - Robert Voltmann
Bill Leonard made a roll call of the States in which those persons in attendance introduced themselves and advised whether their state was enforcing the UCR.
Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules.

The agenda was revised and approved.
Craig Sharkey made a motion to accept the minutes of the August 7, 2008, Board meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.
Dick Henderson provided an update concerning UCR legislation. 

David Hugel provided the report of the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA). The 2009 UCR fee recommendation from the Board has been reviewed and a letter will be drafted incorporating the new allocation process for the fees. Once completed, the letter will be submitted to the Board. States may now begin the 2009 UCR mailings.
Bob Pitcher asked about getting rid of ‘Registrant Only’ DOT numbers, to which David Hugel will get an answer.

Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee. See Exhibits A and B.
Frank LaQua made a motion that for 2007 distribution to Louisiana (LA) for the months of January through April of 2008 be divided at ¾ distribution (3 months) to LA PUC and ¼ (one month) to LA Department of Public Safety. Motion passed unanimously. 
Because all the 2008 revenues will not be in to the Depository until the next Board meeting, Frank LaQua asked to hold off on recommending a model for future distributions.

Dave Lazarides provided the report from the UCR System Subcommittee.  Nine states involved with separate state systems, which are generally working well, are Alabama, Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Maine, Missouri, North Dakota, Ohio, and Virginia.

The Indiana Department of Revenue (INDOR) online registration system will be able to provide report info by December 2008.

Dave Lazarides made a motion that the Board authorize the chair to sign the form from ACS involving system design on behalf of the State of Iowa. See Exhibit C. The motion passed unanimously.
Sandy Bowling provided the report from INDOR. Missouri is now in the INDOR system. As of September 2, 2008, downloading of info comes directly from FMCSA.  New USDOT numbers are getting updated overnight, but there are problems with missing records, which VOLPE is checking on, and with registrants using the country code (Mexico) not being allowed to register. 
INDOR will have 2009 ready to go on Thursday, September 11, 2008. Terry Willert will advise the email list when INDOR system is ready to go for 2009.  On line registration and payment of 2007 UCR fees will be cut off December 31, 2009, at midnight.

Barbara Hague provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  A joint meeting of the Procedures Subcommittee and the Depository Subcommittee was held on September 3, 2008, and the Depository Subcommittee will draft an outline of the current depository procedure.  

Barbara Hague reviewed Procedures Subcommittee’s answers to the questions from the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio.  See Exhibits D1 and D2. Alan Martin, Avelino Gutierrez, Barb Hague, Craig Sharkey, Bill Leonard and Terry Willert will work on Q3 and Q9 regarding whether trash and waste is exempt from the UCR and will recommend responses at the next Board meeting.  Clarification is needed from Alan Martin on Q11 and Rick Woods questioned the correctness of the answer.  Avelino Gutierrez made a motion to approve answers to questions 1, 2, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 10, 12, and 13. The motion was approved unanimously.  The Procedures Subcommittee will incorporate these answers, as needed, into the Q&A.
The updated training guide, power point presentation, and UCR contact list will be put on NCSTS website next week.

Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  2009 mailing lists, (150,000 with bad addresses filtered out) are prepared and will be sent out to the States today. An updated broker and freight forwarder list has been requested from FMCSA. 
Avelino Gutierrez made a motion that the Board accept the letter from Robert Morris, President of the National Conference of State Transportation Specialists (NCSTS) dated July 11, 2008, with the following changes - encourages States to begin 2009 mailings during September 2008; that 2008 fee collections must be reported by non-Indiana system participating states no later than January 5, 2009, to Frank LaQua; that a national enforcement date by States be January 1, 2009; and to specifically not include item B in the letter.  The motion passed unanimously. See Exhibit E.
Buddy Covert provided the report of the Audit Subcommittee.

Avelino Gutierrez provided an update of UCR enforcement penalties by state.  See Exhibit F.
Scott Morris presented his working group’s recommendations regarding the Question & Answer document. With corrections to Subject No. 3, Avelino Gutierrez made a motion that the working group’s questions and answers be incorporated into the Board’s Question and Answer document. The motion carried unanimously. See Exhibit G.  
It was clarified that carriers with USDOT interstate numbers, that have no interstate operations and/or are leased to another carrier, must pay UCR at 0-2 $39 level.  
The Procedures Subcommittee will add a definition of interstate commerce on the instruction form.

There was disagreement on whether a ‘registrant only’ USDOT number may be changed to ‘motor private carrier’ because the leasing company involved is relocating its vehicles to another location or repair facility in another state. Rick Woods will research the question.
Future Board Meetings are scheduled for:

October 9, 2008, 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. EDT

November 6, 2008, 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. EST

December 4, 2008, 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. EST

January 13, 2009, 1 – 5 p.m. CST, Jan 14 8-noon CST

The Board adjourned at 2:34 p.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on October 9, 2008

Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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